CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING     18th September, 2000.

Present: Councillors Antrobus and J. Murphy




K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton, A. Westwood

I. Andrew, M. Benjamin and S. Hampson also attended

· Lead Member briefings with the press – enables Lead Member to get over their point of view.

· Web Master post – job description and person specification has been approved – to be considered by Vacant Posts Sub-Committee

· It is hoped that the person appointed will be in post by Christmas, 2000. In the mean time work on the Home Page has been done by the Graphics Unit and could be amended

· Independent Energy have been bought out by Inergy a subsidiary of National Power.

· Security / Access to reports – Cabinet Papers to have three sections

· Part 1 – open reports which will be available to all Members of the Council before the meeting is held.

· Part 2  - confidential reports  which will only be available to Members of the Cabinet unless the Monitoring Officer directs otherwise – they may be available to the leaders of the opposition parties after Cabinet has met

· Part 3 – items which are for discussion they may or may not have a report – if they do have a report  the report is sent to Members of the Cabinet only

· Asset Task Group to meet at 12 noon on Friday 22nd September

· Formal approval still awaited regarding the PFI bid for the two special schools in Eccles

· Social Inclusion Strategy:-

· Progress report regarding the Community ICT strategy, stressing the need not only for a strategy not only in terms of avoiding competition but to help prevent isolated developments without any linkages

· With regard to the strategy:-

· There would be a need to cover all potential facilities in the City i.e. community based (voluntary sector), One Stop Shop, libraries, schools etc

· Need to cover other initiatives that are underway such as UFI

· Need to look at each area and identify through consultation what are the needs and how they can be filled

· Emphasised the importance of CREST

· There were a number of queries from the GONW on the NOF/DfEE bid – a decision was expected in February 2001

· Virtual Community:-

· A web portal site being developed by GEMISIS for community groups to have a web presence free of charge. For those with a web presence already then a linkage to the portal could be provided.

· Training initially would be undertaken by GEMISIS using a small number of ICT literate community representatives / persons from various access points i.e. One Stop Shop, the Angel, CVS etc. further training will then cascade down.

· Siebel:-

A meeting had been held on 15th September with Siebel to discuss a small pilot system for call centres – the cost would be approx. £140K which included licences but did not include the cost of training. A specification was being worked on for tender purposes. Oracle proposal was still awaited  - it was due on 13th September. Possible visit to Tameside to see their customer service centre. Further report to next weeks meeting

· Asylum Seekers:-

Possible budget problems this year of up to £.5M – looking into the possibility of seeking an SCA for upfront costs. Details of the meeting held on 15th September were still awaited.

· SOSCIS:-

Replacement system for SOSCIS – to be funded by way of a grant from Government – total cost of £360K over 7 years – does not include for additional p.c.’s

· NNDR Appeals against rateable value – additional £84K expected this year – difficult to predict if any more will come through this year

· Staffing – Land Team:-

Unable to deal with present and anticipated workload, therefor looking to go out to private practice because of the lead in time to appoint additional staff in house. It would however cost more to go out to private practice, costs would be charged to capital, the cost of acquisition or the HRA. General revenue fund items would  be done by Council staff. Need to make an exception to Standing Orders – report to Policy Committee on Wednesday

· Web site:-

Budget consultation document to go on both the Finance page and the Lead Member page.

Discussion then ensued on what should go on the Web and who should be responsible for putting the information on. AGREED that Alan Westwood would write to all Directors seeking their views on what the Web can be used for and that following on from this a meeting be arranged between Councillors Antrobus and Murphy and Alan and Ken to pursue the matter

· Electoral Matter Members Working Party – reference at a recent meeting to a presentation by “Town Pages” – presentation to be given at meeting of SPIGIT to be held on 18th October – all Members of the Council to be invited to attend

· Ombudsman complaint – AGREE to write off an amount of £2,309.35 in respect of council tax payment on a property divided into six bed sits

· Scheme of Delegation to be amended to include authority to approve write-offs

· Next weeks meeting to commence at 10.30 a.m. following a visit around Law and Admin  by the Lead and Deputy Lead Members

· Finance Green Paper to be published on 19th September

· Further meeting with Housing Lead Member to be held on Monday 

